SUNWAY EDUCATION GROUP

COVID-19 Advisory 43: FULL MCO EXTENSION 15-28 JUNE 2021

Dear Students and Staff Members of the Sunway Education Group (SEG) community.

- 1. We have now entered the **Full Movement Control Order (FMCO) extension period effective 15 June to 28 June 2021**. The Ministry of Higher Education (MoHE) has notified us that the SOPs previously issued remain applicable. Further:
 - a. Staff who are required to come to campus to provide and support essential services and fulfil their teaching and learning duties may continue to use their existing travel-to-work permission letters. Please remember to carry along with you the MoHE work permission form (duly filled in and signed) and the latest MoHE letter.
 - b. Students who are allowed by MoHE to enter campus, including those sitting for international or professional examinations and to conduct research activities, are required to obtain new movement authorisation letters from their respective Institutions/ Schools/ Programmes based on the latest template provided by MoHE.
 - c. As travel restriction is part of the national effort to address COVID-19, all staff and students are not allowed to travel. As such, we will not be allowed to return to our hometowns during the FMCO. Likewise, those back in their hometowns are not allowed to return to campus.
- 2. Please refer to your respective Institution/ School/ Programme Heads or Administrators should you have any questions regarding the above.
- 3. During these past two weeks, we have been supporting and conducting international examinations on campus. Kudos to our students who sat for the examinations. We understand that it would not have been easy due to the ongoing pandemic, but all of you have shown tremendous patience and resilience. For that, we are truly proud of you. All the best to our students with upcoming international or professional examinations. Rest assured we are here to support you.
- 4. We wish to accord sincere gratitude to our staff for their tireless support and work to ensure that teaching, learning and international examinations could take place during the FMCO.

5. In the darkness, there is hope, optimism and reason to be proud. We are happy to share that beginning Monday, 14 June, over 50 of our Sunway University and Sunway College students, from various programmes and nationalities, have begun volunteering at the Sunway Pyramid Convention Centre (SPCC) in support of the vaccination rollout. It is truly heartening that our Sunway students have volunteered to support the Malaysian Government's efforts to accelerate the vaccination rate in the country. It is evident that the faster we have a significant majority of people vaccinated, the better our chances of winning this war against COVID-19 and transitioning to a post-pandemic normal. Proud of our students!



Our Sunway students volunteering at the SPCC

Stay safe & take care always.

Professor Elizabeth Lee

Chief Executive Officer Sunway Education Group 17 June 2021